

**EXHIBIT 3**

**EXHIBIT 3**

## Sparks, Jenny

---

**From:** Greg D. Ott <GOtt@ag.nv.gov>  
**Sent:** Thursday, December 01, 2016 3:33 PM  
**To:** Granier, Laura; Wayne Howle  
**Cc:** Marissa M. Houk  
**Subject:** RE: SPSCA Follow-up

Laura,

The Authority staff is not agreeable to an extension. The September 30, 2016 notice of intent to revoke charter letter provided 60 days for NCA to correct the issues that prompted the Authority to issue a notice of closure. This time period was double the statutory minimum, 30 days, required by Nevada law. NRS 338A.330(2)(b). Further, NCA has not presented any justification warranting an extension or why it waited until the day before the cure period's expiration to request an extension.

Director Gavin will not engage in telephonic communications regarding NCA's cure of the deficiencies described in the notice of intent to revoke. The Authority looks forward to receiving evidence from your client on December 2 regarding steps that the school and its governing board have taken that have corrected the deficiencies contained in the Notice. The Authority looks forward to NCA's presentation of that evidence on December 16. NCA will at that time have a full and fair opportunity to participate in a hearing as set forth in NRS 388A.330.

You inquired regarding the cite for the "two-step process" I described to Judge Russell. The cite is NRS 338A.330(3). Under Nevada law, if a charter school corrects the deficiencies to the satisfaction of the sponsor within the time period, the sponsor shall not reconstitute or revoke. This is step one. This does not allow the Authority to consider any adverse action against the school until a determination of whether the deficiencies have been corrected has been made. Step two is the sponsor's decision of what to do, if the charter school has not corrected the deficiencies.

Thanks, Greg

-----Original Message-----

From: Granier, Laura [<mailto:Laura.Granier@dgsllaw.com>]  
Sent: Thursday, December 01, 2016 11:24 AM  
To: Greg D. Ott; Wayne Howle  
Subject: RE: SPSCA Follow-up  
Importance: High

Greg:

NCA is requesting an extension of time for the cure period by one week. Please let me know if the Authority staff is agreeable.

Thank you,

Laura

---

From: Granier, Laura  
Sent: Thursday, December 01, 2016 9:45 AM  
To: [gott@ag.nv.gov](mailto:gott@ag.nv.gov); Charles W. Howle ([whowle@ag.nv.gov](mailto:whowle@ag.nv.gov))  
Subject: SPSCA Follow-up

Greg:

You indicated yesterday you would reach out to Patrick re: NCA's request to discuss possible cures with Patrick ahead of the Dec. 2 deadline to cure. Please let me know the status. As Steve and I indicated, we will move whatever is necessary on our schedules to make a time work for this.

Also, you represented to the Judge that the closure hearing is a "two-step process." Would you please provide me the citation or authority that sets out that process? I'd like to be sure we're all on the same page. Similarly, if you believe the school is limited in what it may present at the hearing on 12/16, please provide me the citation for your authority.

Laura

---

This email message, delivered by Davis Graham & Stubbs LLP, and its attachment(s), is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message.